# JUGENDFÖRDERUNG E.V.

Email: contact@bangladesch-jugendhilfe.de Internet: www.bangladesch-jugendhilfe.de



München, July 2025

### **Annual Report 2024**

Dear members, supporters, and friends,

thanks to your continuous support and generous assistance, our association stands on a solid foundation and can carry out its work reliably and sustainably.

Ahead of our upcoming annual meeting, we would like to provide you with an overview of our activities, data, and facts regarding our commitment in 2024.

#### **Supported Students**

In the year 2024, a total of 446 students (280 girls, 166 boys) from 26 regions in Bangladesh received our support. Of these, 34 young people obtained their SSC (Secondary School Certificate) after the 10th grade, and 42 scholarship recipients received their HSC (Higher Secondary School Certificate) after the 12th grade. Their outstanding achievements were made possible with your help.

Thanks to your financial support, we were able to increase the number of supported students by 41 compared to the previous year.

#### Distribution of Scholarship Funds

In 2024 a total of 27.369 € was sent as regular support in four-month intervals to Bangladesh. Our thanks go to the coordinators in Germany and Bangladesh who ensure that the funds reach the students we support regularly and on time.

#### **Financial Situation of the Association**

Since the number of members has increased to a new record high of 221 by the end of the year, we also recorded ca. 2.300 € more membership fees amounting to a total of 27.982 €. We also received ca. 1.400 € more donations in a total of 10.576 €.

In February and in March 2025, all members were sent the donation certificates for the year 2024 via e-mail or by post.

Since we consistently work on a voluntary basis, our administrative costs are very low. In 2024, they amounted to approximately 550 €, which is only about 2,9% of the income.

### Activities of the association 'Bangladesh Youth Promotion e.V.' in the year 2024

In the past year, three board meetings were held, primarily addressing organizational issues such as improving processes for money transfers, increasing contributions, renewing the Facebook page, and planning a barbecue party. Our annual meeting took place on 10.07.2024. The next annual meeting has been scheduled for 30.09.2025.

## JUGENDFÖRDERUNG E.V.

JUGENDFORDRINGE P. K.

Email: contact@bangladesch-jugendhilfe.de Internet: www.bangladesch-jugendhilfe.de

Due to inflation in recent years, it was already decided in 2023 to increase the funding amounts. The Working Committee has already developed and implemented the following increase in scholarship contributions effective from 01.01.2024:

	in BD Taka	in BD Taka
Grade	So far	New
68.	500	700
910.	700	900
1112.	1100	1200

For existing members on a voluntary basis, the membership fee for new members currently amounts to 12,50 EUR (150 EUR/year).

The Working Committee forms the backbone of our work. Here, the districts and scholarship holders are managed, scholarship funds are calculated and prepared for distribution, which are then instructed for payment by our treasurer.

At this point, we would like to sincerely thank all active members for their voluntary commitment. You are cordially invited to actively participate in the work of the association.

To receive invitations to our regular meetings, please send us an e-mail at <a href="mailto:contact@bangladesch-jugendhilfe.de">contact@bangladesch-jugendhilfe.de</a>.

Stay updated on our current activities and events on our Facebook page – https://www.facebook.com/jugendhilfebd.

Visit our website at <a href="https://www.bangladesch-jugendhilfe.de">https://www.bangladesch-jugendhilfe.de</a> to learn more about our work and the goals of the association.

Sincerely, Your Board